
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

M I N U T E S 
Executive Committee Meeting 

6:30 pm, Tuesday, September 13, 2022 
Republican Headquarters, 844 Washington Plaza, Washington, NC 

 
Chair Carolyn Garris called the meeting to order at 6:32 PM. The invocation was given by Scarlet Stokes. April 
Holloway led the Pledge of Allegiance. A successful quorum was established with 22 members being present.  
Attendance roster:  

Members In Attendance Excused Absence Visitors 

Diane Ahearn Yes  William Leary 

Nancy Brickhouse Yes  Sheila French 

Ruth Cauvin Yes  Christine Stallings 

Buzz Cayton Yes  Larry McDaniel 

Nanci Colleary Yes  Hood Richardson 

William (Bill) Cook  Yes Kellie Hopkins 

Joyce A Coward Yes  Brodie Moore 

Stan Deatherage  No Alex Shreve 

Tandy Dunn  Yes Donald Shreve 

Joanne Forrest Yes  Gary Carlton 

David French Yes  Shay Brickhouse 

Carolyn Garris Yes  Scott Hammonds 

Patricia Myers Garrison Yes  Dallas Dawson 

Jason Hall Yes  Sheri Elks 

Donna Henderson Yes   

Charles Hickman Yes   

April Holloway Yes   

Joseph S Knox  Yes  

Anne Maatman Yes   

Delores Morgan  Yes  

Steven Rader Yes   

John Rebholz Yes   

Shirley Richardson Yes   

Bobby Roberson  Yes  

Charlie Rose  No  

Wyatt Keith Shackleford  No  

Fred Slann Yes   

Scarlett Stokes Yes   

Linda Taylor  Yes  

Paul Varcoe  Yes  

Frank Waters Yes   

Kathy Waters Yes   

Donna Wortman  Yes  

Carolyn Garris, Chair 

Paul Varcoe, Vice Chair 

Patricia Garrison, 2
nd

 Vice Chair 

Anne Maatman, Treasurer 

April Holloway, Secretary 

 

Linda Taylor, Chaplain 



 

Treasurer Anne Maatman provided the committee with both an end-of-month and an up-to-date financial 
report of the building and party funds.  

 
 
Maatman also provided us an update on the status of the Reagan Republican Rally planned for October 4.



 

 
 
The committee was updated regarding the Election Integrity Committee. 
 
Good News! Lady Up America Workshop was a success. We look forward to placing 2500 copies of the 
Constitution into our local schools for 8th graders and high school students. They will be shipped directly to 
the Board of Education in Washington. Chair Garris report she is securing Bibles for schools that want them. 
 
Kelly Hopkins, Beaufort County Board of Elections, gave an update on the constantly changing rules 
regarding the elections. She also noted that she was seeking poll workers for November 8, Election Day. Kellie 
noted poll workers will work from 6:30 am until 9:30 pm on Election Day. She also answered many questions 
from the audience. 
 
Three Board of Education candidates addressed the committee: Gary Carlton, Charles Hickman, Donald 
Shreve 
 
The common theme of their comments centered around school security, test scores, basic education, parental 
rights, and parental opting out. We have some real issues to address in our schools. 
 
The Reagan Republican Rally still has tickets available. We have 2 candidates and 3 guests slated to speak. The 
committee continues to request assistance with appetizers for this event. 
 
Chair Garris gave us motivational comments and kicked off Operation Victory. This is our aggressive plan to 
get out and represent every Republican on the ticket.  
 



 

Chair Garris announced poll observer training will be Saturday evening, September 17 with pizza at 5:30. 
Training to begin at 6:00. 
 
Respectfully Submitted By, 
April Holloway, Secretary 


